Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, April 18, 2017
8:00 AM @ Home Depot Conference Room

Attendees: Josh Kelsey, Tiffany McMullen, Heidi Grindle, Leann Beal, Jennifer Saunders, Mike Sealander, Kermit Theall, and Paul Pangburn.
Secretary Report
No report this month. 
Treasurer Report

No report this month.  
E-Waste Event

This event will be held on Saturday July 22, 2017.  Arrangements will be made with Terry Carlisle to order additional t-shirts for this event.  
Program

There was a short discussion on adding more club member classification talks to the programs to be offered on a quarterly basis.  This would allow an opportunity for club members to get to know each other better.  There was also a short discussion on allowing more time for socialization between club members and the students following each program.  This would provide an opportunity to get to know the students better and hear their immediate thoughts on the program that was offered that day.
Student Mentoring Program

There was a lengthy debriefing session on the community service program held on April 13, 2017 with the students.  The Board was generally in support of attempting another community service project with the students in the future.  Next time, there needs to be more communication between the school and the Club regarding the details of the project, the expectations of what will be accomplished through the project, and what the alternative project will be if weather is a contributing factor in completing the original project.  Although there are emails sent to the students alerting them to what the program will be for that week an extra effort may need to be made to ensure the students read the material and come prepared for the event.  Although it is difficult to complete an actual project in the hour allotted the Board generally felt with the right directions and details proved in advance it could be done.  This topic was discussed with the school at the beginning of the year and the Principal was in charge of designing the project; it was felt next time the project should be designed by the Club and approved by the Principal to reach the highest success rate.

Next month is the last meeting with the students, they will be running that meeting.  The email correspondence Paul sent the students in preparation for the last meeting requires them to respond directly back to him.  He will also be meeting in person with the students prior to this last meeting to ensure they are ready to run the meeting.
Tiffany has been creating a power point presentation of the student mentoring program for Lincoln Ehrlenbach to show during the District Conference.
Membership
An induction ceremony is planned for Megan Harmon the Branch Manager for The First and Scott Fernald from Camden National Bank on April 27, 2017.

Member surveys have been collected from Club Assembly and Tiffany reported they ranged anywhere from satisfied through not satisfied.  The surveys confirmed the time, place and lunch details seem to be fine.  The current dues seem to be appropriate, although some members felt they could be slightly higher.  There seemed to be some interest in learning more about Rotary on an international level.

Five Club members took part in a video being created by Lincoln Ehrlenbach for the District Conference.  Leann, Crystal, Terry, Marilyn, and Tiffany will be representing Ellsworth Noontime Rotary in that video.

Focus Group
There was no report this month.
Foundation

There was a long discussion concerning the question that was asked at Club Assembly in regards to why give $1,000 to Foundation to receive $750 back in the form of a grant.  The discussion revolved around how to motivate club members to become Rotarian minded on a global level as well as a local level. There was a discussion on perceived road blocks that may be encountered when asking club members to financially give more.  Following the discussion the Board felt it would be a great idea to ask Scott from the Bangor Rotary Club to present the Foundation Giving program during a Club Assembly.  This may answer questions Club members have which are hindering their decision to contribute to the Foundation.  
Scholarship Committee
There will need to be a Scholarship Committee meeting set up soon to decide on which applicants will receive scholarships this year.  April 28, 2017 is the new deadline to submit scholarship applications, the original deadline was extended with the goal of receiving more applications.  Paul would like to meet during the first week of May to discuss the award of scholarships.
Next Board Meeting          

The next Board Meeting will be held on May 16, 2017 at 8:00 AM in the Chevy Dealership Conference Room located at 121 Downeast Highway (across from Ellsworth Jewelry).
 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 AM.
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